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Background & Purpose: Alexander technique (AT) is a holistic educational approach that uses attention and 
inhibition to change functional patterns, reduce rigidity, and improve balance and efficiency in activities of 
daily living. A randomized controlled trial found that 24 AT lessons reduced PD disability and depression 
(Stallibrass et al 2002), and benefits were retained at 6 months (Stallibrass et al 2005). A laboratory study found 
that even brief exposure to AT concepts led to immediate improvements in torso mobility, postural alignment, 
and postural control (Cohen et al 2015). We aim to develop a standard protocol for delivering AT lessons and 
assessing effects, to lay groundwork for a large multi-site study. 

Method: Six PD patients (Hoehn and Yahr stages 1-4) received intensive AT training over 7 days. Patients 
were encouraged to follow their regular exercise and medication routines throughout the week. We performed 
assessments at the beginning and end of the week at the same time of day: Neck Disability Index (NDI), Berg 
Balance Scale (Berg), Mini-Balance Evaluation Systems Test (mBEST), Timed Up and Go (TUG), Stroop 
color-word naming (to test inhibitory control), height, and self-reported symptoms. 

Intervention: Patients received one 90-minute group class and 4-6 private 45-minute lessons, including 
functional and anatomical instruction as well as hands-on guidance in upright and semi-supine positions. The 
main focus was on allowing movement through the neck, torso and legs to reduce co-contraction, improve 
stability, and to facilitate lengthening and maintain upwards intention. Where possible, a care-giver was 
included in lessons and taught a protocol for continuing at home. 

Results: After AT lessons, NDI improved for 4/6 patients (clinically important), Berg for 5/6, mBEST for 3/5, 
TUG for 3/6, Stroop for 6/6, and height for 4/5. All patients reported improvement in symptoms, with the 
greatest changes in anxiety, balance, and posture. Improvements in Stroop correlated with improvement in NDI 
and mini-BEST, emphasizing the importance of inhibition. 

Conclusion: Hybrid delivery of AT (individual and group sessions) shows promise as a cost-effective 
intervention for PD. Based on effect sizes for Berg (d=3.7) and height (d=1.1), 20 and 38 participants 
respectively are needed to achieve 90% power. Future studies will include matched control groups and will 
examine dose-response relationships, compliance at longer doses, and retention of benefits. 

 


